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          Sleat Community Trust
Trust Offices, Sleat. Isle of Skye. IV45 8RS

Tel: 01471 844773 e-mail: office@sleat.org.uk www.sleat.org.uk


17th September 2012
Update on Timber Haulage from Tormore Forest

Dear Archie,

This year’s tree felling in Tormore Forest finished in July and the subsequent wholesale export of timber is now coming to an end. At a recent Board meeting of Sleat Renewables Ltd (SRL), it was agreed that now was a sensible point to review timber haulage to date, to inform the community council of residual haulage still to complete as well as outline the ‘business as usual’ haulage envisaged with regard to running the company’s firewood business into the future.
You will recall from the SCC-chaired public meeting in Ardvasar back in March, that SRL sought support (and received it from the meeting) for a proposal to increase timber haulage frequency in a bid to conclude haulage by the summer holidays. This SCC-endorsed recommendation was subsequently overturned by Councillors at a ward meeting soon after and, as a consequence, SRL reverted to their declared ambition of trying to clear timber stocks by the end of October within the constraints of the existing Haulage Accord. (It is worth noting that no complaints or concerns were expressed to staff at Sleat Community Trust (SCT)/SRL over the entire summer period by anyone: residents, visitors or other transient road users).
Now, with less than two dozen lorry-loads of timber still to depart for mainland sawmill destinations, SRL and its contractors (Scottish Woodlands & Ferguson Transport) are on schedule to meet the declared end-of-October haulage deadline. Incidentally - with regard to other commitments made at the March public meeting - SRL will repeat the laser scan survey of the Ardvasar Hotel facade & sea wall as promised. They will also hold back from the next phase of clearfelling until into the new year and therefore uphold the commitment to only resume large scale timber export beyond February 2013.
With regard to other planned development at the forest, SCT’s ambition to establish a firewood business are now progressing: In April, SRL re-established supply of woodchip to Sabhal Mor Ostaig’s biomass boiler (previously SRL had supplied chip from Brae Ord forest in the peninsular), whilst this month we began supplying lorry loads of log lengths to domestic customers across Skye. Finally, the Trust’s intention to set up formal premises in the forest (woodshed & timber yard) to process, store and dispatch woodchip and bags of split-logs are due to be implemented by the end of November.
What does all this activity mean in terms of timber haulage activity on Sleat roads?

The woodchip supply is typically 3 tractor trailer-loads of woodchips passing through Calgarry/Ardvasar to the college per week. This operation is completed within a two-hour period, is undertaken by a subcontracted Ardvasar crofter, and the timing of delivery is influenced mainly by the college’s requirement for re-supply but also the prevailing weather conditions (dry, windless conditions are best for uplift, carriage and delivery of the chip).
The whole-log supply is likewise carried out under contract but in this case by hauliers Skye Transport. Our experience of demand to date indicates that it is likely that upto 6 timber lorries per month may visit the forest to collect and distribute logs. As the lorries are conventional timber lorries (fixed flatbed-with-crane & trailer), all aspects of this work must comply with the terms of the existing Haulage Accord (i.e. max 20 mph through the village, no weekend haulage, exclusion times to coincide with schoolbus and toddler playgroup times, minimum 15 minute lorry separation, only CTI-based tyre systems on haulage lorries).

The split-log supply (not yet established – projected start-up: December) will be carried out under a separate haulage arrangement. Although no firm agreements have yet been made, it is likely that one-tonne bulk bags will be collected by a smaller ‘Transit-style’ flatbed van – carrying as many as 4 or 5 bags at a time. Once again, our sales prediction for split-log suggests that this may result in peak traffic frequency of 2 or 3 van-loads per week.
Meanwhile, we continue to communicate regularly with council road engineers in TEC Services over a number of public roading concerns: reporting signs of subsidence in road surfacing, pushing for completion of HC’s outstanding commitment to straighten (a bit) and re-surface the Ardvasar T-junction and finally to re-instate a cattle grid at the Aird end of the forest. Through this communication, we endeavour to maintain a transparent (hopefully acceptable) working relationship with regard to the public road and its Consultation Route status. I hope that this update meets a similar requirement with the Community Council.
Finally, may I pass on the thanks of SRL & SCT to the community council for the efforts they have taken to facilitate (what has ultimately been) a relatively incident-free timber haulage operation. Please get back to me if there are any issues or queries relating to this work that I may be able to help with.
Sincerely,

Community Forester, Sleat Renewables Ltd.
today ¦ tomorrow ¦ together – an-diugh ¦ a-màireach ¦ còmhla
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